Brecknock Township Board of Supervisors Workshop Meeting March 14, 2023

The workshop meeting of the Brecknock Township Board of Supervisors, Lancaster County that was advertised for March 14, 2023, was held at the Brecknock Township Building, 1026 Dry Tavern Road, Fivepointville. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jerry Long at 6:00 p.m.

Present were Board of Supervisors Jerry Long, Andrew Baum, David Leinbach & Secretary/Treasurer Carol Martin.

Community Open Session - No Comments.

At this time a discussion took place on possible road project for 2024. Andy presented several options to discuss.

The main focus after consideration was Woodlyn Drive from Chestnut Hill Rd. to Kramer Mill Road. The application that was recommended was FDR (Full Depth Reclamation). Andy is looking for some general consensus so that he can work on any pipes that need replaced, ditch work etc.,,, to prepare for this work.

The next road that was discussed was Orchard Road, from Bowmansville Rd to Gehman School Road but there is some concerns that this work should be put on hold until after Brecknock Orchard completes their construction. Other roads that were discussed were Bowmansville Rd from East Bowmansville Rd to Malsnee and Kilmer Lane.

Knowing none of these roads are officially approved until budget adoption in 2024 he does have some clear understanding that each board member was in agreement that Woodlyn should be looked at first.

Andy is also requesting approval to do repair work at the intersection of Highpoint Drive and 897 prior to the Ultra-Thin Friction Course that was approved for this year is done. Two quotes were received, one from Hackman Paving and Lyons & Hohl, one was requested from Martin Paving but they did not respond.

A motion was made by Baum and seconded by Leinbach to approve the quote for work to be completed in 2023 was from Lyons & Hohl at a cost of \$11,738. All in favor, motion approved.

A draft design of a sign to be placed at all the roads entering the township was presented to the board. It was decided to place a sign saying Please Obey our speed limits, welcome to Brecknock Township Lancaster County" at all roads entering the township and another sign saying "Slow down, save a life" will be placed on a number of roads through the township as well.

Community Open Session - no comments.

A motion was made by Leinbach and seconded by Baum to adjourn at 6:49 pm. All in favor, motion approved.

Respectfully Submitted, Carol L. Martin Secretary/Treasurer/Administrator